
 

 

 
 

Mason County Promise Zone Executive Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

October 21, 2024 at 1:00 PM 
Lakeshore Resource Network 

Members Present: Fabian Knizacky, Monica Jewell, Kathy Surd, Joan Vidak; Annette Quillan (non-voting) 
Staff Present: Jody Maloney 
 

1. Call to Order: Jewell called the meeting to order at 1:06 PM. 
2. Limited Public Comment: Annette Quillan shared a request to review the process from the Promise Zone 

by-laws for electing officers, providing the Chair position as an example.  Quillan wondered how a board 
member could get on the initial ballot and provided the Executive Committee with an excerpt of the 
Promise Zone Authority Board Bylaws (see pages to follow) and printouts of web pages from 
MasonCountyPromise.org and MasonCountyCAN.org.  Quillan explained that she had talked to an 
attorney and that other non-profits do not do things the way the Promise Board does.  Quillan asked the 
committee, “how can we evaluate to see if we’re doing better,” and “how do we make nominations fair?” 

3. Approval of the Minutes from 11-7-2024: Motion by Knizacky to approve the minutes, with support from 
Surd; Motion carried 4-0-0. 

4. Approval of the Agenda: Motion by Surd to approve the agenda, with support from Knizacky; Motion 
carried 4-0-0. 

5. New Business 
a. Director Review Conducted on 10-18-2024: Motion by Knizacky to recommend to the full board 

to accept the positive review of the Director and to recommend a 4% salary increase for 2025; 
supported by Vidak; Discussion: Committee discussed if MCAN role is still beneficial and the 
workload is manageable, which Maloney confirmed that it is helpful for grants and connection to 
Lansing, and workload is acceptable. Motion carried 4-0-0. 

b. Growth Feedback: Jewell reviewed growth charts based on the results currently received. No 
feedback from the Committee on changes before sharing with the full board.  

c. 2025 Meeting Schedule Feedback: Jewell reviewed growth charts based on the results currently 
received. No feedback from the Committee of changes before sharing with the full board. Motion 
by Knizacky to recommend meeting on the 2nd Monday of each month, with time to be 
determined by a full Board discussion, and to cancel meetings as necessary, supported by Surd; 
Motion carried 4-0-0 

d. Chamber Contract: Maloney shared that she requested the Chamber update the Chair’s name 
prior to signing. Surd made a motion to recommend the Chamber contract, with an update, to the 
full board, which was supported by Vidak; Knizacky requested scheduling the Executive 
Committee meeting later next year to provide more time after the evaluation; Motion carried 4-
0-0. 

e. 2025 Budget: Motion by Knizacky to recommend the 2025 budget, with updates for the Audit cost 
and cost, if any, for an additional salesforce license, to the full Board, supported by Vidak; Motion 
carried 4-0-0. 

6. Any Other Business: None 
7. Limited Public Comment: None 
8. Adjourn: Jewell adjourned the meeting at 2:03 PM. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


